
STATE OF MINNESOTA
Office of Governor Mark Dayton
130 State Capitol. 75 Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Boulevard. Saint Paul, MN 55155

April 5,2012

The Honorable Michelle L. Fischbach
President of the Senate
226 State Capitol
St. Paul, Minnesota 55155

Dear Madam President:

I have vetoed and am returning Chapter 158, Senate File 2014, which would alter the
terms of the Metropolitan Council.

Current terms have been in place since major metropolitan government restructuring was
enacted in 1994. At that time, the Legislature made a carefully considered decision to have
Metropolitan Council members serve terms of office coterminous with that of the Governor. This
process has worked well.

This legislation would stagger the terms of eight of the Metropolitan Council members.
After a change in administrations, they would continue to serve for two more years. That
arrangement would deny a new Governor the chance to select his or her entire Metropolitan
Council until half-way through the first term.

Similar legislation was vetoed by then-Governor Pawlenty in 2008. I concur with his
veto message that the Council's current structure "was the result of reforms intended to increase
Metropolitan Council accountability, and this bill reduces that accountability."
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The Honorable Mark Ritchie, Secretaty of State
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Voice: (651) 201-3400 or (800) 657-3717
Website: http://governor.state.mn.us

Fax: (651) 797-1850 MN Relay (800) 627-3529
An Equal Opportunity Employer

Printed on recycled paper containing 15% post consumer material and state government printed


